Date 2018	First Bible Reading	Psalm	Second Reading	Gospel
LENT 1	Genesis	Psalm	1 Peter	John
18 FEBRUARY	9:8—17	104:27-30	3:18—22	11:1—44
LENT 2	Genesis	Psalm	Romans	John
25 FEBRUARY	17:1-7, 15-16	51:7—12	4:13—25	13:1—17

ROSTER

25 FEBRUARY

Convener	Val	
KLT	Corinne	
Crèche Leader	Sue W	
Reader	Trevor	
Computer	Yvonne	
Sound	Roger	
Welcomer	Trevor	
Morning Tea	Jenni-Lynne	Val
	Chris N	Ashley
Flowers	Maureen	

ROSTERS for March-April are available

Any items for inclusion in the Newsletter can be sent to Val—no later than
Thursday, if possible: val.canty@gmail.com

CHURCH OF THE TRINITY

An inclusive, caring, creative and vibrant Uniting Church community

Minister:
Rev Susan Wickham
(0409 516 847)
Email:
susanwickham@icloud.com

Stop By Open Tue-Fri 9.30-3.30

A WARM WELCOME TO ALL



Today is the FIRST SUNDAY IN LENT

<u>Newsletter</u>

18 FEBRUARY 2018

SUNDAY LENT 1	18	10ish	The service will be led by Rev Sue Wickham, and we will be welcoming Cirque Alfonse Worship Leader: Roger Freeman Elder on duty: Val Canty
THURS	22	6.30 pm	URBAN MISSION NETWORK meets at Clayton-Wesley Church,
SUNDAY LENT 2	25	10ish 12 noon 7.30 pm	The service will be led by Rev Sue Wickham Worship Leader: Roger Freeman Elder on duty: Jacqui Edwards PUB LUNCH at the Goodwood Park Hotel Special Service of Celebration at Brougham Place Uniting Church (see note inside)

318 Goodwood Road, Clarence Park 5034 Phone: 8272 2564 Website: http://churchofthetrinity.unitingchurch.org.au

A WARM WELCOME to all who are worshipping with us today, in particular the members of Cirque Alfonse and other visitors.

<u>ELDERS</u> meet next on Tuesday 27 February at the home of Maureen Symonds.

DIARY DATES:

- The next gathering of the Urban Mission Network will be on Thursday, 22 February 6 pm at Clayton-Wesley Church.
- 2. Next PUB LUNCH is on Sunday, 25 February at the Goodwood Park Hotel.
- Sausage Sizzle / Cake Stall for State Election Voting at Church 17 March 2018

 See Jacqui Edwards if you can help out. We will be running a sausage sizzle at the church on Polling Day and if there is enough support from the congregation we will run a cake stall. It is a fun day and we get a lot of comments of appreciation from the wider community for being there. Please consider helping out for a couple of hours.

 STOP BY: Ashley and Ray are planning to have the op shop open on Voting Day. Would another person be prepared to help us on the day?
- 4. Working Bee 29 April 2018—after church.

UNITY & FRIENDS INVITE YOU TO
A SPECIAL SERVICE OF CELEBRATION
Sunday, 25 February, 7.30 pm
at Brougham Place Uniting Church, North Adelaide
to celebrate the legalising of same-gender marriage

Women's Coffee & Chat Group

Our next monthly get-together will on TUESDAY, 27 February at Dolci Cafe, Princes Road, Mitcham at 7.00pm (under the cinema complex at the Mitcham Shopping Centre).

All women are welcome – come and get to know each other better over a cup of coffee or a glass of wine! If anyone needs a lift or has a query please ring Ruth Zilm on 82970618.

TRINITY SESSIONS

FRINGE FESTIVAL 16 February—18 March

There are several concerts at Trinity Sessions as part of the Fringe Festival this year. In particular the last weekend of February will be a very busy one at Church of The Trinity, with concerts on Friday and Saturday and a special FRINGE CHURCH event on Sunday 25.

Check out the Fringe Programme.

CONVERSATIONS 2018:

Re-thinking Faith in the 21st Century

As our main Conversations activity for this year, we are inviting all, who would enjoy discussing the place of faith in our lives, to join the program being offered by the Progressive Christianity Network SA at the Effective Living Centre, 26 King William Road, Wayville.

The program is called "Seminary of the 3rd Age", and will be offered on Thursday evenings from 7 to 8.30pm, in four 4 week modules during the months of March, May, August and October. It will cover topics of The God Factor, The Interpretation Factor, The Jesus Factor and The Soul Factor, with sessions led by eleven well known thinkers, such as Andrew Dutney, Vicky Balabanski and Sean Gilbert.

To introduce the program, a launch event will be held on Thursday, 22nd February – same times and venue. This is a free event, hosted by Lynn Arnold, with wine and cheese to follow. We encourage you to go along to get "a taste of the year's menu".

Bookings are essential, and can be made online using www.trybooking.com/SBHO or ring the office for assistance on 8271 0329. Copies of the seminary brochure are available, and Greg Strutt and Sue can also give you more information. You can also view the information on PCNet's website: http://pcnetsa.org

It would also be great if you can register your interest in the program with Greg, so we have an idea of numbers.